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to’ tincture as to ward off illness, colds and for UTIs, staph infections and strep 
throat. It is known as an antibiotic, antimicrobial, and antifungal. We spray this in our 
throat at the first sign of feeling sick. Nicole believes strongly in its use as an anti-
viral for prevention while traveling and especially for anyone working with kids, 
working in hospitals, or for people working around large crowds of people. 
Elderberry Tincture:  We use a dropper full of Elderberry Tincture daily to guard 
against colds and flu. Elderberry is known to function as an anti-viral.” 

¶ On the sales page of your “Turkey Tail” tincture, you market the product by 
describing it as preventing the coronavirus by “combining this with [your] Travel 
Pack Bundle while traveling to stay healthy while the Corona Virus is emerging.”  

¶ Promoting your website https://www.nicoleapelian.com/  that makes the 
representations described above in your Twitter account by providing links to the 
website https://www.nicoleapelian.com/ alongside promotional images.

It is unlawful under the FTC Act, 15 U.S.C. § 41 et seq., to advertise that a product 
can prevent, treat, or cure human disease unless you possess competent and reliable 
scientific evidence, including, when appropriate, well-controlled human clinical studies, 
substantiating that the claims are true at the time they are made. For COVID-19, no such 
study is currently known to exist for the products identified above. Thus, any Coronavirus-
related prevention or treatment claims regarding such products are not supported by 
competent and reliable scientific evidence. You must immediately cease making all such 
claims.  

You are also advised to review all other claims for your products and immediately 
cease making claims that are not supported by competent and reliable scientific evidence.   

Within 48 hours, please send a message to James E. Elliott via electronic mail at 
jelliott@ftc.gov describing the specific actions you have taken to address the FTC’s concerns. If 
you have any questions regarding compliance with the FTC Act, please contact Zachary A. 
Keller at zkeller@ftc.gov.

Very truly yours, 

Dama J. Brown 
Regional Director 
Southwest Region 




